GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 8 May 2017
Present:
Ainslie McShane


- Chairperson

Sally McCutcheon


- Vice-Chairperson
Julie Taylor



- Secretary
Kirsteen McDonald


- Treasurer
Lesley Britton



- Parent Member

Claire Kilfedder



- Parent Member
Donna Swanson


- Parent Member
Helen McLaughlin


- Staff Member
Cat Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council
Bernadette Sinclair


- Visitor
Welcome:  Ainslie McShane welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Apologies: Jonathan Godfrey and Rev. Dave Slater
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Accepted. Ainslie McShane proposed and Helen McLaughlin seconded. 
Matters Arising: Sally McCutcheon mentioned P.E. kits. Sally thought it was agreed that gym shoes should be sent home when needing replaced. Helen McLaughlin said it wasn’t the teachers’ job to send them home. H.T. said she would put a notice in the newsletter.
Correspondence: E-mail re Parent Council training sent to all members. 
Head Teacher Report: 
Book Fair - raised £904.73 which means the school can spend just over £500 on books.
Bible Club - Dave Slater introduced her to Steve Marr who will run a lunch time Bible Club until the end of term.
Sumdog Pilot - children to lead information for parents.
NL Learning Festival - all staff attended.
P1 transition – New P.1 children have attended a morning or afternoon session and will have further visits before their Induction days.
Scottish Education Awards – Thanks to Parent Council members for their support. 

Lego Therapy – P.2 have been trained in Lego Therapy by our visiting Speech & Language Therapists.P3 and P4 will receive training as part of STEM week. Parents will be invited to attend workshops during STEM week. 
Tesco Bags of Help Scheme – School have a box in Tesco - collecting blue tokens for ‘Outdoor Learning’ £1000 minimum £4000 maximum
North Lanarkshire Excellence & Equity Award – The school was nominated for this award under the category ‘Promoting Partnerships – Purposeful Learning’ for the work of Camera and Film Clubs. Children from the original club attended a ceremony in Motherwell Civic Centre and collected their award.
Trips - P7 pupils visited Sky Academy in Livingstone
Visitors: Developing The Young Work Force (DYW) - P7 pupils have had visits from a variety of people from different occupations.
Staff Report:
Helen McLauchlin said the school Summer Show rehearsals have started. 39 parts have been given out with the bigger parts going to pupils in the upper school. Everyone who asked got a part. Singing rehearsals started today.
Treasurers Report:
Coalfield -Kirsteen McDonald said the Coalfield money has been spent on Camera equipment and OSMO. She has sent the report off and is left with a balance of £800. Funds will need to be raised for future expenditure. Fundraising -Suggestions were: Ladies Night, Carol Singing, Disco’s, Gala Day. It was agreed the Discos, Sponsored Strike and Christmas Fayre are the best fund raisers. O.L.S.J’s have asked if the Christmas Fayre could be a joint event or alternate years. This was discussed and it was agreed the Christmas Fayres should be run separately. 
Gala Day – this will be on Saturday, 10 June this year. Gemma from Neighbourhood House has asked if this could be filmed. Julie Robinson has offered.
Camera Club – It was suggested they could do a ‘Family Photo Day’ and class ‘photos.
Parent Report: 
Sally McCutcheon asked about the App. H.T. said this will be launched at the same time as Sum Dog event. H.T. asked if anyone had their Food Hygiene Certificate and we could serve bacon/sausage rolls etc. at the workshop day. Julie Taylor offered to come in. Friday would be best for her. The App is linked to Twitter and the Website. There is a messaging information page.

There was a discussion on P.5 Swimming and Breakfast Club next session.

Sally asked about Tesco school uniforms. H.T. said samples had been sent out and we had agreed. H.T. will look into this.

Kirsteen asked about the P.7 gifts. It was agreed WizzyWords and tie would be best. The P.7 treat to Cinema and dinner will be paid for from the school fund.

Suggestions for school trips: Dynom8 - Chapelhall, Wellsfield Farm - Falkirk, Rural Life- East Kilbride and Wonderworld – Glasgow.

Co-opted Report: None
A.O.C.B: 
Sports Day - Sally asked about this. It will be on Monday, 26 June. Bernadette Sinclair suggested having a traditional sports day in houses this year. A parent group could organise the parent aspect of sports day.

LETS: to be discussed at a later time.

This year Ainslie McShane steps down as Chairperson and Julie Taylor steps down as Secretary. Both were thanked for their time and commitment to Parent Council over the years. Both were presented with a gift from the Parent Council. Sally McCutcheon will step up as temporary Chairperson until the elections at the AGM.
Date of next meeting:  4 September 2017
